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As we come to the end of the autumn term, I am immensely proud of all the children and 
staff at Charnwood.  This term the children have demonstrated a real passion for learning 
during their lessons. This has been reflected in the quality of work they have produced in 
class. Overall, the behaviour in class and around school has been excellent. All our staff have 
been working hard to ensure our children have exciting and engaging learning opportunities 
in a safe and happy learning environment.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank all 
the staff for their hard work and commitment in raising the education standards for our 
children. Furthermore, thank you to all the parents and carers for your continued support 
this term. 
 

Letter from Annette Montague 
A letter was received from Annette Montague (Head of Service, Education Performance) 
congratulating the school on the outcomes achieved in 2017. Charnwood Primary School is 
one of the top 3 schools in the city for the following areas: 

¶ attainment at the end of Key Stage 2 in Reading  

¶ attainment at the end of Key Stage 2 in Mathematics  

¶ attainment at the end of Key Stage 2 in Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling 

¶ attainment at the end of Key Stage 2 in Reading, Writing and Mathematics combined 
 
Whole School Text week ς Quest by Aaron Becker 
Our children at Charnwood worked on a book ǘƛǘƭŜŘ Ψv¦9{¢Ω ōȅ !ŀǊƻƴ .ŜŎƪŜǊ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 

ǿŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ΨǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜȄǘ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ōŜƎŀƴ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻƻƪ м ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊƛŜǎ 

ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨWh¦wb9¸ΩΦ  

5ǳǊƛƴƎ ΨǿƘƻƭŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜȄǘ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘΩΣ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƻƴ ōƻƻƪ нΣ Ψv¦9{¢ΩΥ ŀ 

fast paced adventure story about a boy and a girl who travel to distant lands to collect 

magical crayons in order help free a King who has been unjustly imprisoned.  

The fortnight began with mysterious objects in the corridors and classroom doors being 

decorated with pictures and symbols relating to the book- all this certainly got the children 

talking! Over the two weeks, pupils thoroughly enjoyed engaging in activities related to the 

book- writing, art, drama and lots more! It was very pleasing to see parents get involved 

too; the Design and Technology projects done at home were truly remarkable. Thank you to 

all the parents who spent their weekends cutting, gluing and sticking- the end results were 

spectacular! 

During the next academic year, we hope to work on the final book in the series as we have 

found that having these focus weeks - where pupils work on the same book across the 

school- facilitates excellent talk for learning and enthusiasm for a range of subjects.  

 
 
 



Foundation Stage Nativity  

The children have been learning about the importance of the festival of Christmas. Our 
Foundation Stage children performed the annual nativity assembly.  It is always a pleasure 
to watch our youngest children perform and develop such confidence as they re-enact the 
nativity.  Thank you again for coming to watch the performance. Your attendance means so 
much to our children and the staff.  
 
Theatre Trip  
At Charnwood we place great emphasis on providing opportunities for our children to 
experience and engage with events and celebrations that broaden their understanding and 
awareness of our multi-faith and multi-cultural society.  Our children are encouraged to 
experience British culture through the curriculum and various trips and events throughout 
the year. Our children, staff and some of our parents (who accompanied the children on the 
trip as volunteers - thank you for your support) watched the Robin Hood pantomime at the 
Peepul Centre.  
 
School Council Eco-schools Roadshow 
Our KS2 School Councillors have had the opportunity to attend an Eco ς schools Roadshow 
at Moat Community College. The workshops helped them to gain a greater understanding of 
the Global Goals for Sustainable Development and ECO- Schools topics. The School 
ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ΨƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘΩ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀƴ Ψ9Ŏƻ ς friendly school. 
 

Year 6 SATS Workshop for parents  
We would like to thank those parents who attended the SATs workshop this term. We hope 
you found the information will assist you in supporting your child in preparation for the end 
of year SATs tests.  
 

Saying Goodbye 
Sadly, this term we will be saying goodbye to Mrs S. Khalifa, one of our Higher Level 
Teaching Assistants (HLTA).  Mrs Khalifa has been a very valued member of staff for the past 
10 years.  We thank her for her unreserved commitment to the education of our children 
here at Charnwood. Mrs Khalifa will be remembered for her cheerful manner and for her 
ability to always make those around her smile and feel happy.  We wish her well as she 
moves on to experience pastures new.  
 
Mrs H Alimohamed, one of our midday supervisors will also be leaving us. We thank her for 
her hard work and wish her well as she moves onto a new job.  
 
Mrs H Sidat, one of our office members of staff has decided not to return after her 
maternity leave. She will be spending time with her new baby. We thank her for her hard 
work and commitment and wish her well.  
 
Mrs N Malik, our Bursar left us earlier last month.  Mrs Malik has progressed in her career to 
becoming a Business Manager at a school in the County. We thank her and wish her well in 
her new career. Mrs Y Chunara has been appointed as our new Bursar.  
 
 
 



New Staff 
The following member of staff will be joining us from January 2018: 

¶ Mrs K. Shenton (HLTA) 

¶ Miss S. Aboobaker (Level 2 Teaching Assistant ) 

¶ Miss M Tayub (Admin Assistant)  

 
E-Safety 
During the holidays children will have more time to play. I am sure that many of our children 
will be using digital media devices such as smart phones, iPads/ iPods and PCs. May I remind 
you of the importance of ensuring that our children stay safe online. It is advisable to ensure 
parental controls are activated on the devices and children are supervised whilst online. 
Further information about E-safety can be found on the school website.  
 
Attendance  
The whole school attendance for this year to date is: 95.5%  
Our school attendance target figure is 95.2 % 
This month the following class has had the highest attendance: 3 Palm 
 
Please visit our school website for further information about attendance:- 
http://charnwood.leicester.sch.uk 
Please could parents inform the office if your child has an appointment and will be absent or 

arriving late. 

You may phone the school office on 0116 251 6574 

 

Teachers 2 Parents Texting Service 

If you wish to send a text message to the school please use the following number:- 

07786 208 889  

Future Trips/Events 

Date  Trip/Event 

Monday, 15 January 2017 F2 & Yr 6 Heights and Weights Programme 

Tuesday, 16 January 2018 Year 3 Georges Marvellous Medicine trip 

Tuesday, 27 February 2018 Year 6 Harry Potter World Trip  

 

Office  

It is vital that the school is kept informed of any changes to contact phone numbers and 

medical needs. These details are very important in any case of emergency. Please note calls 

made to and from the school may be recorded and used for monitoring and training 

purposes. 

 

Parent View 

Parent View gives you the chance to tell us what you think about our school. Please have a 

look at this website and give your view: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ 

 
 




